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Chairperson’s Speech
Dear parents, principal, teachers, and members of the Parent-Teacher Association,

I am deeply honored to address everyone at the new Tung Chung campus of Caritas Wu Cheng-chung
College as the Chairperson of the Parent-Teacher Association. First of all, I would like to thank all the
parents and committee members for their trust and support. At the same time, | would like to express my
heartfelt gratitude to Principal Au, Vice Principal Shiu, and all the staff members for their assistance and
support. Without your cooperation, we would not have been able to successfully carry out various activities.

The core mission of the Parent-Teacher Association is to foster close collaboration and effective
communication among parents, the school, and students, laying a solid foundation for the school’s
continuous development and the holistic growth of students. Over the past year, through our collective
efforts, we successfully organized several meaningful activities, such as outings and handicraft workshops.
These activities greatly enriched the students’ school life and enhanced understanding and interaction
between parents and the school.

Among them, the outing to Aberdeen not only provided students with an opportunity to connect with nature and
relax but also strengthened the parent-child bond. Parents demonstrated tremendous enthusiasm and participation
during the event, actively assisting with organization and arrangements, ensuring that every outing was carried out
smoothly and filled with joy and laughter.

Additionally, the handicraft activities inspired students’ creativity and imagination through hands-on practice.
These workshops also gave parents the chance to collaborate with their children, enjoying the fun of parent-child
teamwork. These activities not only improved students’ practical skills and artistic appreciation but also deepened

parents’ understanding of and care for their children.

I would like to express my heartfelt gratitude to all the parents, teachers, and committee members who
participated in these activities. It is your selfless dedication and hard work that made these events a great success.
Every parent’s involvement and support are a tremendous encouragement and affirmation of our efforts. Moving
forward, we will continue striving to organize more diverse and enriching activities to create a more fulfilling and
enjoyable school life for our students.

We deeply understand that the modern educational environment is changing rapidly, and students’ needs are
constantly evolving. As the Parent-Teacher Association, we will continue to work closely with the school to jointly
develop and implement targeted educational plans, ensuring that students can achieve well-rounded development and
grow into outstanding individuals equipped with social responsibility and creativity. In the coming year, we aim to
provide more academic and educational resources, organize more beneficial parent seminars and forums, and further
promote communication and collaboration between parents and the school.



